
Sisters: 

I hope that everyone had a wonderful and blessed Christmas and that 
the New Year will bring you peace, happiness and good health.  I hope it will 
also be a year of healing and forgiveness.  We have lost several “real sons”, 
and the loss of a dear sister, Pennsylvania Department President Lucille Coe 
Ryan.  Our love and prayers go out to her family and the department as they 
struggle through this grief.  I have also been notified of several of our sisters 
who are struggling with serious illness within their families and themselves.  
Our Prayer tree is very powerful; please keep all our sisters in your prayers. 

I have promised to have an open administration.  I have shared sever-
al items on both our website and the facebook sites.  However, I am hearing 
“rumors” and not being contacted myself.  I cannot fulfill my promise if I am not 
aware of what is going on.  Computers can be unreliable.  If you do not re-
ceive an acknowledgement from me within a few days of sending an email, 
please pick up the phone and call me.   

My sincerest apology for the lateness of the First Newsletter.  Yes, it 
was MY responsibility to get it out on time, but accidents happen, and I was 
not about to take the assignment away from a sister who was hurt in an acci-
dent and unable to finish the assignment on time, as was suggested.  I want to 
thank all my Sisters who stepped forward and offered to help.  The First 
Newsletter has been mailed, emailed and posted on the website.  I hope you 
all received it and enjoyed it.  If it was not delivered to you in the manner you 
would like, please advise National Secretary Tricia Bures of any changes that 
need to be made.  And Thank You Sister Sue Freshley, you did a great job 
with only one hand semi-working. 

I hope all of you have visited the National website and gone onto the 
Facebook area.  I understand you do not have to have Facebook in order to 
enter our page from the site.  Press Correspondent Ann Michaels is doing a 
fabulous job of posting items of interest to not only our Sisters but to others 
visiting us to see what we are all about.  It is especially moving right now with 
the wreaths leaning against the headstones.  Please send your auxiliary and 
department news to Ann so that she might add some of it to our page. 

In October, I attended Commander-in-Chief Ken Freshley’s testimonial 
in Columbus, Ohio.  Several Ohio Sisters and Brothers also attended and we 
had a great time.  October was also the New England Regional Associations 
fall meeting in Rhode Island, where our Chief of Staff Anna Frail put on a won-
derful meal for all of us as a fund raiser for her National Fund.   
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Sister Anna and our Patriotic Instructor Joyce Norman, have some wonderful homemade items for 
sale.  Ask about the Minion Hats!  We must find ways to help and support our Sisters who are trying to 
raise the funds necessary for us to continue our work.  Hopefully, the “Name the Newsletter” contest 
will have been decided and the new name will appear on the top of this newsletter. 

 November found me being honored with testimonial in Worcester, MA, so many of my Sisters 
and Brothers of the Orders, as well as my own family attended.  I was overwhelmed with the turn out 
and thank you all for the honor you gave me.  I also had the chance to see our Sister Lucille Coe take 
Brother Fred Ryan as her husband in a beautiful ceremony in Philadelphia, PA.  She was beautiful and 
radiant and so much in love.  I will always remember her on that day. 

 I had the honor of attending the rededication of the Sundial in Concord, NH.  Our New Hamp-
shire Sisters and Brothers have been working a long time to get the stolen (loss) sundial put back in 
place.  It was first dedicated by the ASUVCW. 

 Gettysburg weekend was “COLD”.  I had the honor of riding in a horse drawn wagon in the pa-
rade as well as placing a wreath on behalf of the auxiliary at the Woolson Monument.  I enjoyed a 
wonderful meal with PCinC & PNP’s of PA Banquet.  The entertainment was very interesting.  I was 
escorted to the Ball by CinC Ken and we did the March, boy was I exhausted and felt like my arms 
were torn off, but I would not have missed it for anything.  The Commander took good care of me, and 
tried not to stretch me too much, Thanks Commander! 

 PCinC Perley took a header at our granddaughter’s school while attending a Grandparents 
day.  Luckily, he has a hard head and only needed 4 stitches.  Then the holidays were upon us, and 
we were blessed by long visits with our all of our family. 

 Tis’ the New Year and travel plans are being made.  I have received several invitations to visit 
department encampments, but still have not heard from everyone.  It is impossible to be in more than 
one place at a time, so I will not be able to attend all of them, but I hope to send representatives. 

 This month I was saddened to receive and accept the resignation on PNP Nancy Hilton as IRS 
Dispute Liaison.  This leaves this position open, if anyone would like to tackle our problems with the 
EIN and now the 8822, please notify me. 

 National Encampment will be rushing up on us before we know it.  Information is on the web-
site, as well as in this newsletter.  If you have not made your reservations, please do so, if you can’t 
make it at the last minute, you can cancel with no penalties.   

 Please remember, we have new forms for each level of the organization.  It is important for the 
Auxiliaries to fill them out and send them to their Department Officers.   
 
Department Officers should fill out the department forms and mail them to their National Officers as 
soon as your department encampment is over. 

 A reminder also that Per Capita has changed.  It will be due to National by April 15th and will 
be for the whole year of 2014.    

 I wish all my Sisters and end to this awful winter, Godspeed in their travels, and a healthy and 
fun spring! 

      In Fraternity, Charity and Loyalty 

      Diane Mellor 

Diane Mellor, ASUVCW                                                                  

National President 
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The winner of the $25.00 National President’s “Name the Newsletter Contest” is the Conklin-
Sellew Auxiliary #20 in Connecticut.   Sister President Diane would like to thank the PNP's who 
participated in choosing "The Auxiliary Voice" as the name for our newsletter.  She also would 
like to thank all of the Sisters who participated, the Patriotic Instructor raised $85.00  towards 
her goal.        

Thank you for supporting your money officers. 

HERE WERE THE  "NAME THE NEWSLETTER" CONTEST SUBMISSIONS 

Naming the ASUVCW Newsletter Winner !! 

*  Ladies Auxiliary Newsletter 

  

*  The Auxiliary Gazette 

  

*  The Union Dispatch 

  

*  Auxiliary Chatter 

  

*  Auxiliary Talk 

 *  The Auxiliary Voice — WINNER 

  

*  The National Voice 

  

*  National Anthem 

   

*  Lowdown News 

Special Announcements from the National President 
 

 

      It is my pleasure to announce the appointment of Ramona Greenwalt to the position of 
Chair for the Archival Investigation Committee.  I am positive Sister Ramona and her commit-
tee will work hard to find a safe storage area for the Auxiliary and I look forward to receiving 
their report at National. 

 

At the NY Department ASUVCW encampment, Sister Mary Flynn DP NH was sworn in by 
PNP Betty Baker as National Treasurer.  Huzzah, Sisters!!  

  

Diane Mellor, National President 

ASUVCW 
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2013 National Encampment Summary of Actions Taken 
 New Rituals are now available 

 Job Descriptions have been posted on the national website for everyone to review. Final acceptance 

will be voted on at the 2014 National Encampment. 

 A committee to explore program ideas for Junior members created, as long as no expenses are in-

curred 

 Guests may attend Auxiliary meetings, but are not to participate in discussions unless allowed by the 

Auxiliary. Guests may not vote at any time. 

 Two Constitutional changes that must be ratified by each Department at their 2014 Department En-

campments.  Ratification forms will be sent to every Department President by the National Secretary. 
They must be voted on and returned to the National Secretary by July 31, 2014. 

 Change acceptance of Constitutional changes from 2/3 Departments in Good Standing to 50% 

 Allow legally adopted daughters to be members of the Auxiliary 

 Delegate’s Packets for National Encampments will be made available electronically 

 National Per Capita Dues will be due once a year. They have also been raised to $9.00 per Sister per 

year.  Due dates: local Auxiliary Per Capita dues submitted to the Department Secretary by April 20. 
Department Per Capita Dues and Auxiliaries at Large submitted to the National Secretary by April 30. 

 All Department Presidents and Secretaries will have an email address setup by the webmaster that 

will be linked to their private email address of choice 

 The only contact information that will be posted on the National website will be for the National offic-

ers.  All others will only have a telephone number and email address 

 Biographies of Past National Presidents will be the one used for their Proceedings, unless they have 

submitted an updated one to the national webmaster, including photograph 

 Photographs of interest from all Auxiliaries and Departments should be sent directly to the webmas-

ter.  They will be posted as room allows on the national website 

 An official Facebook page will be created for publicity and information purposes only, and linked to 

the National website 

 It is permissible to wear the Auxiliary Badge in public at proper functions and activities, as it is a way 

to introduce people to our Order 

 All unpublished Minutes and Proceedings should be sent to a professional transcriptionist for immedi-

ate processing 

 The Policy and Procedures committee is now a Standing Committee 

 Balance of funds as of July 31, 2013: Checking $15,962.75; Savings $49,546.13; Total $65,508.88 

 The Girl Scout Committee will continue for another year, to assess the work done this past year, to 
see what, if any, changes may need to be made 

 Four new Auxiliary Charters were presented 

 An Auxiliary is nearly finished organizing in AZ 

 Brother Richard Orr, PCinC and National Treasurer for the SUVCW graciously reported on their ef-
forts in changing from a 501(C)4 to a 501(C)3.  Each Auxiliary present was requested to take this ex-
tremely important information home and discuss thoroughly 

 The National Patriotic Instructor Sister Allison Graff presented her donation to Civil Air Patrol 1st Lt 

Greg Turdo, WI.  The Civil Air Patrol is the Auxiliary to the Air Force, teaching life skills to youth 

 National Officers elected and Committee assignments are outlined in General Order  #2, Series 2013

-2014 on the National website 
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National Officer Announcements  
 

Vice President Plea! 
 
We are now about half way through the 2013-2014 term. Thank you to all of the lo-
cal Auxiliaries that have responded to my requests for updated information to help 
build our National Roster. This is a major project, but with all of your assistance we 
are getting closer to the finish line.  
 
Within the Department of Ohio, I still need the actual names of Auxiliary No. 77 and 
Auxiliary No. 142. I have current membership rosters, just not the actual 
names of these two Auxiliaries.  
 
From the Department of Pennsylvania, I am still lacking information from the follow-
ing: Auxiliary No. 10, Auxiliary No. 16, Auxiliary No. 19, and Auxiliary No. 44.  
For these Auxiliaries I need both the actual name of the Auxiliary and a current 
membership roster, including email addresses if available. 
 
I have also been striving to compile an accurate listing of Life Members. If you are 
a Life Member, or know of a Life Member, please send me the Sister's name, Life 
Member number, and home Auxiliary and Department. 
 
Information may be submitted via email at asuvcw@earthlink.net or via regular mail 
at 9110 Avezan Way, Gilroy, CA 95020. 
 
Thanks again to all that have helped with these major projects! 
 
In Fraternity, Charity and Loyalty,  
Rachelle M. Campbell, PDP 
National Vice President, ASUVCW 

mailto:asuvcw@earthlink.net
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National Chief of Staff 
 
It is with great honor and the utmost respect for The Auxiliary to the Sons of Union Veterans 
of the Civil War, that I have undertaken the job of Chief of Staff for this year. I would like to 
thank our National President Diane Mellor for having faith in me. I will do my best to achieve 
the goal that has been set for me. 
TOTE BAGS ARE BACK!!!  Tote bags with our emblem on them have ordered to sell 
as part of my fundraising efforts. Pre paid order will be accepted with delivery at the National 
Encampment, if you are unable to attend other arrangements can be made. 
If the totes aren’t your bag I also have a raffle going on with what I think are some great priz-
es! I hope you do too. 
I would ask that all Department Presidents please appoint a National Aide from each Auxilia-
ry in your Department and for Auxiliary at Large Presidents, to appoint someone from their 
Auxiliary as National Aide to the National Chief of Staff.  
Any monetary donations to the Chief of Staff should have checks made out to The National 
Organization ASUVCW with a notation to Chief of Staff Fund, please send them to An-
na Frail 19 Briar Point Ave. Coventry RI 02816. They then will be logged and forwarded to 
our National Treasurer. 
 

I look forward to a fun filled year and look forward to seeing as many of you as possible, 
 

In F, C & L, 
Sister Anna Frail 

National Charitable Activities Coordinator  
 

Greetings Sisters, 

My name is Marilyn Rittel and I am the National Charitable Activities Coordinator for 2014.  I do not 
know who in your Department or Auxiliary the Charitable Activities Sister is for this year so please for-
ward this message on to her if it is not you. 

As soon as you have completed your Department Charitable Activities report, please scan and email it 
to me at rittelm@gmail.com .  If you are unable to do this, please mail your completed form to me at 
2318 40th Street, Des Moines, Iowa 50310-3942.  I need to receive your form no later than July 15th as 
we will be traveling and I must get my report ready for the National Encampment prior to our depar-
ture.   No reports handed to me at the National Encampment by your department or auxiliary will be 
included in my report. 

I only need the form that says Department on it.  I do not need the itemized reports prepared by your 
individual Auxiliaries.  If our Auxiliaries at Large would condense your reports onto one of the Depart-
ment forms for me, that would be great.   

The preparer of the report also should include her phone number or email address on the form in case 
I need to contact her. 

Thank you so much for your help. 

Sister Marilyn Rittel, Iowa 

mailto:rittelm@gmail.com
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FREE !!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Now that we have your attention….it’s not really free, but you knew that anyway, right? However, 
it is for a great cause! 

 

The National Chief of Staff is now offering tote bags to help raise money for the National Chief of 
Staff Fund. This fund is used to help support the daily operations of the National Order.  

 

These totes are of high quality and feature a pocket on one end, ideal for holding a water bottle. 
The ASUVCW crest is featured prominently on the side to help promote our Order. 

Only $30.00 each! 

Please send your check or money order to: 

National Organization, ASUVCW 

c/o Anna Frail, 19 Briar Point Ave., Coventry, RI 02816 

 

2014 Per Capita Dues: $9.00 Per Sister, all of it due April 2014 
 

The Per Capita dues for 2014 have been changed, both in the amount due to National AND how 
they are to be paid.  The amount is now $9.00 per Sister for 2014 AND payable all at once.  Aux-
iliaries are to have their Per Capita dues paid to their Department Secretary by April 20, 2014.  
Departments are to have their Per Capita dues of $9.00 per Sister registered paid to the National 
Secretary by April 30, 2014.  Auxiliaries at Large are to follow the schedule for Departments. 

I have sent a packet of forms and guidelines to each Department President, to be shared with her 
Department Secretary.  If you have any questions, please contact me immediately. 

 
Tricia Bures, National Secretary   secretary@asuvcw.org       (360) 786-9451 

mailto:secretary@asuvcw.org
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From Your National Chaplain, Kathy Anderson 
 

We have survived an unprecedented cold, nasty, snowy winter with blizzards, ice storms and mudslides. 
Thus, pray for Spring to descend upon us to display its warmth and color into our lives.  

 

Abraham Lincoln is my personal hero, as he is to many of us, I include two quotes to inspire us: 
 

   “Let us have faith that right makes might; and in that faith, let us to the end, dare to do  

     our duty as we understand it.”   

 

   “The best thing about the future is that it comes one day at a time.” 

 

May we all have peace and harmony in all that we do - both within this organization and within our personal 
lives. 

 

The following Sisters have passed on to be with their ancestors. Our thoughts and prayers to their loved 
ones: 

 

Lucille Coe Ryan, DP - Anna Ross Aux 1, PA 

Carolyn Allen - JS Spaulding Aux 38, NH MAL 

Shirley Van Buren - Jackson, MI 

Gretchen Triplett - Grenville Dodge Aux 8, IA 

Gail Toerpe - C.K. Pier Badger Aux 4, WI 

Audrey Soukop - James Garfield Aux 1, Chesapeake 

Darlene Miller - Austin Blair Aux 7, MI 

 

Husbands have been lost by the following Sisters, may God bless you and your families: 
 

Alice Doyle, PDP - H.E.K. Hall Aux 8, VT 

Lori Predmore, Alliance Aux PA 

Cynthia Brown, PNP - Gilman Sleeper Aux 60, NH 

 

Please pray for our Sisters (or their family members who are ill): 
 

Bonnie Morse - Thomas Carr Aux 7, NH is not feeling well. 

Marilyn Rittel - Grenville Dodge Aux 8, IA. Marilyn’s son was injured in a car accident 

and is healing well. 

Judy Morgan Coen - Frost Aux 108, OH. Pray for Judy’s husband who is battling cancer. 

 

In F, C & L, 

Sister Kathy Anderson 
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New Auxiliary Shirts! 

 
 
 
Polo shirts and Cardigan-style long-sleeve sweatshirts are now available.  
They are Auxiliary white and feature a quality reproduction of the Auxiliary 
crest on the front. 

 
 

Please indicate the quantity of each size and type of shirts in the forms below. 
 

 
Please add $5.00 for Shipping and Handling 

 

Total Amount Enclosed = $  ________________________  
 

Name:  ____________________________________________________________  

Address:  ___________________________________________________________  

E-mail:  _______________________________  Phone: ______________________ 

Send form with check (payable to “Auxiliary No. 52, ASUVCW”) to: 

Rachelle M. Campbell PDP • 9110 Avezan Way • Gilroy, CA 95020-7545  
E-mail: asuvcw@earthlink.net  •  Phone: 408-842-7368 

 

LADIES SIZES 

  XS S M L XL 2X 3X 4X 5X 6X 

SIZE 2 4/6 8/10 12/14 16/18 20/22 24/26 28/30 32/34 36/38 

BUST 32-34 35-36 37-38 39-41 42-44 45-47 48-51 52-55 56-59 60-63 

WAIST 24-26 27-28 29-30 31-33 34-36 37-39 40-43 44-47 48-51 52-55 

Polo 
Shirt 

  
# 

    Cardigan 
Sweat-
shirt 

  
# 

    

XS   x $25 = 
$ 

    XS   x $35 = $   

S   x $25 = 
$ 

    S   x $35 = $   

M   x $25 = 
$ 

    M   x $35 = $   

L   x $25 = 
$ 

    L   x $35 = $   

XL   x $25 = 
$ 

    XL   x $35 = $   

2X   x $25 = 
$ 

    2X   x $35 = $   

3X   x $25 = 
$ 

    3X   x $35 = $   

4X   x $25 = 
$ 

    4X   x $35 = $   

5X   x $25 = 
$ 

    5X   x $35 = $   

  Total = $       Total = $   

tad
Typewritten Text
Proceeds to benefit the National Chief of Staff and National Patriotic Instructor Funds

tad
Typewritten Text

tad
Typewritten Text
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2014 ASUVCW National 

Encampment Pre-Registration 

Form 
 

NAME: _____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

STREET: ___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

CITY / STATE / ZIP: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

TELEPHONE: _______________________________________________________________________ 

 

E-MAIL: ____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

DEPARTMENT: _____________________________________________________________________ 

 

AUXILIARY NAME & NUMBER: _________________________________________________________ 

I will be attending the National Encampment as a (select only one): 

 __ Delegate 

  __ Alternate 

                   __ Past National President 

__ Guest 

 

Please complete this form and send with check or money order (no cash) for $10.00 

made out to “National Organization, ASUVCW” and mail to: 

Tricia Bures, National Secretary 

11526 Bona Vista Ct SW, Olympia, WA 98512-9009 

 

Important Reminder: This form does NOT replace a completed Credentials Card 

and current Membership Card, both of which are required to complete your 

registration at the Encampment. You will not be able to register at the 

Encampment without both of these cards. 
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 2014 National Encampment  

Official Program Advertisement Order Form  

 

Help support the National Encampment by purchasing an advertisement in the Offi-

cial Encampment Program Book.  

Honor your Union Ancestors!  

Show your pride in your Camp, Auxiliary, Tent, Circle, or Department!  

Express Congratulations to the Commander-in- Chief or National President!  

Send greetings to the attendees at the 2014 National Encampment! 

 

 Fill out this form and mail it plus a check payable to GA&SC 2014 National Encampment to:  

2014 National Encampment Program  

c/o Brian C. Pierson, PDC  

560 Mallard Dr  

Sumter SC 29150  

Please include a printed copy of the ad with the order form and check, or you may email an electronic or 

“soft copy” of the ad (Microsoft Word or PDF only, please) to Brian “BP” Pierson at: equi-

tem.bp@hotmail.com.  

Orders must be received prior to 31 July 2014  

 

Name:   

Street:   

City, State, Zip  

Phone:   

Email:   

Organization:   

Ad:  

(note: Encamp-

ment Book will 

be 8.5” x 11”)  

___  Full Page (8.5” wide x 11” high ) $40.00  

 

___  Half Page (8.5” wide x 5.5” high): $25.00  

 

___  Quarter Page (4.25” wide x 5.5” high): $15.00  
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Office of the National President  

Auxiliary to Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War  
Diane Mellor  

16 Norma Drive,  

Nashua NH 03062  

H 603-880-4699, C 603-494-8494  

President@asuvcw.org  
  

Without Change, There Would Be No Butterflies!  

General Order #5  

Series 2013-2014  

January 15, 2014  

 

 Sisters:  

NEW IRS REQUIREMENT – FORM 8822-B (effective January 1, 2014)  

APPLIES TO: Auxiliaries and Department  

If there is a change in the person who is the responsible person for filing IRS 990N or other IRS 
matters (normally the Auxiliary or Department Secretary, Treasurer, or Secretary/Treasurer), the 
Auxiliary or Department needs to submit an IRS Form 8822-B to report the change to the IRS. 
Effective January 1, 2014, the form must be filed within 60 days of the change.  

If the responsible person is not sure a change was filed when they took over from the previous 
responsible person, it would be a good idea to file the form, anyway, to make sure the infor-
mation is correct.  

The updated Form 8822-B is available on the www.IRS.gov website. This form can be filled in 
online and printed out. The form must be mailed to the IRS at the address indicated for your 
state. Instructions are contained on page 2 of the form.  

BE SURE AND CHECK THE BOX FOR TAX-EXEMPT ORGANIZATIONS at the top of the 
form.  

Since we are trying to stay up-to-date with the IRS, I am here be issuing General Order #5.  

That all Auxiliaries and Departments file an 8822-B within 60 days. That this form be distributed 
in the following manner:  

FOR CHANGE OF RESPONSIBLE PERSON AT AN AUXILIARY  

IRS (1 copy) Department (2 copies) – Department Treasurer will forward one (1) copies to Na-
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(General Order #5 cont.) 

 

 FOR CHANGE OF RESPONSIBLE PERSON AT A DEPARTMENT  

IRS (1 copy) National Treasurer (1 copy) Department file (1 copy)  

 

FOR CHANGE OF RESPONSIBLE PERSON AT AN AUXILIARY-AT-LARGE  

IRS (1 copy) National Treasurer (1 copy) Auxiliary (1 copy).  

 

In the future this form must be filled out and distributed in the above matter within 60 days 
of any changes being made to the responsible person taking affect.  

 

Ordered this 15th Day of January, 2014  

Diane M. Mellor  

National President  

Auxiliary to Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War  

 

Attest:  

Patricia Bures  

National Secretary  

Auxiliary to Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War  
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 Special Order #4  

Series 2013 – 2014  

January 25, 2014  

Sisters,  

It is with deep regret and heavy heart that I announce the passing of sitting Pennsylvania Department President 
Lucille Coe Ryan on Friday, January 24th, 2014, after a long and courageous battle with cancer.  

 

 Sister Lucille was a member of the Anna M. Ross Auxiliary #1 of Philadelphia, and had served as Department 
President from June 2012 until her death. Her willing spirit, dedication, optimism, and courage will be missed by 
all who knew her.  

It is ordered that the National Web site, the Charters of all Departments and Auxiliaries and membership badges 
be draped in black for a period of 30 days from the date of this Special Order.  

 Special Order #5  

Series 2013 – 2014  

January 29, 2014  

Sisters,  

It is with deep regret and heavy heart that I announce the passing of Real Son and Brother Charles A. Cox. He 
was born 29 November 1915 in Pawnee, Oklahoma. His father was Joseph H. Cox, Co. F. 127th Illinois Volun-
teer Infantry. He participated in the Atlanta campaign, storming Missionary Ridge and was later captured and 
sent to Andersonville prison but escaped enroute.  

Real Son Charles was a member of Indian Nation Camp Three in Tulsa, Oklahoma. His obituary may be seen 
at http://www.suvcw.org/?page_id=20  

It is ordered that the National Web site, the Charters of all Departments and Auxiliaries and membership badg-
es be draped in black for a period of 30 days from the date of this Special Order.  

 Special Order #6  

Series 2013 – 2014  

January 29, 2014  

Sisters,  

It is will deep regret that I announce the passing of Real Daughter Cora Lee Jackson of Washington, D.C. on 
February 7, 2014. Cora Lee Jackson was born on June 20, 1919, the 14th child of Pvt. Alonzo Johnson of Co. F 
45th Regiment Infantry USCT, which was part of the 25th Corps. Pvt. Johnson saw service in the final Cam-
paigns of the Civil War, and was present at Appomattox Court House on April 9, 1865.  
 

 Wife of the late William Jackson, she is survived by five sons and seven daughters. Her nephew, Brother Ricar-
do Johnson, is a member of Lincoln – Cushing Camp No. 2, Department of the Chesapeake.  

It is ordered that the National Web site, the Charters of all Departments and Auxiliaries and membership 
badges be draped in black for a period of 30 days from the date of this General Order.  

Ordered this 16th Day of February 2014.                                      Attest:  

Diane L. Mellor, National President,                                             Patricia G. Bures, National Secretary,          

ASUVCW                                                                                              ASUVCW  



Primary Business Address 

Address Line 2 

Address Line 3 

Address Line 4 

We are on the  Web ! 

www.ASUVCW.org 

Check us out on Facebook 

AU X I L I ARY  TO  S O NS  O F  U N IO N  V E T E R A NS  O F  T HE  C I V I L  WAR  

A U X I L I A R Y  T O  S O N S  O F  U N I O N  
V E T E R A N S  O F  T H E  C I V I L  W A R  

We strive to assist the Sons of Union Veterans in keeping alive the 
memories of our ancestors and their sacrifices for the maintenance 
of the Union; to caring for helpless and disabled Veterans; to 
properly observe Memorial Day; to aid and assist worthy and needy 
members of our Auxiliary; to instill true patriotism and love of coun-
try; and to spread and sustain the doctrine of equal rights, universal 
liberty and justice to all. Our Auxiliary members, on national, state, 
and local levels participate in ceremonies and programs to com-
memorate events and honor leaders-and personalities of the Civil 
War period and events important to the history to the Grand Army 
of the Republic.  

Representatives of the National Organization attends wreath laying 
ceremonies at the impressive Lincoln Memorial on Lincoln's birth-
day, February 12th in Washington, DC; Lincoln Death Day ceremo-
nies at Lincoln's Tomb, Springfield, Illinois on April 15th; Cathedral 
of the Pines, Ridge, New Hampshire. In November we travel to 
Gettysburg, Pennsylvania for Remembrance weekend. We partici-
pate in the parade and wreath laying ceremony at the monument of 
Albert Woolson, the last surviving member of the Grand Army of the 
Republic.  




